

SHIRE OPENING Hours

8.30am to 4.30pm Weekdays (closed Public Holidays) Licensing Closes 4pm

NEXT COUNCIL MEETING

2pm 17 April 2024 Shire Office

CONVERSE WITH THE COUNCILLORS

5.30pm 17 April 2024 Shire Office

TIP HOURS

7.30am - 4.00pm Saturday - Monday

RANGER CONTACT

24 hours / 7 days Ph: 0459 678 154

WASTE COLLECTION Every Tuesday

RECYCLING DATES

30 April 2024



your Shire News

PEOPLE'S CHOICE AWARD—VOTING OPEN

Our very own Ellen Cook has been nominated and has been selected as a finalist in the prestigious Spirit Super Connecting Communities Award category at the 7news Young Achievers Awards after a rigorous process. Ellen's achievements and leadership are undoubted. Voting for the People's Choice Award is now open!

Simply scan in the QR Code, locate Ellen's photo on the website, scroll to the bottom, and hit "Submit" to cast your vote. You can vote once a day, every day until **Tuesday 4 June**



RESTRICTED BURNING PERIOD EXTENDED

The Restricted Burning Period has been extended until midnight 10 May 2024 unless otherwise advised. Permits to be burn are required during this period. Please contact your local brigade Fire Control Officer if a permit is required.



INDEPENDENT SECONDARY SCHOOL SURVEY CLOSES 1 May 2024

The Pingelly Community Plan 2023 has an action for the Shire to 'Facilitate opportunities for an independent, private secondary school to open in Pingelly'. An independent secondary school would be beneficial for Pingelly as a town and provide a service that is lacking within our community.

Your thoughts and opinions matter greatly. The Shire is seeking your feedback on the development of a small independent, private secondary school. To provide your feedback, please complete the survey by scanning the QR Code. The survey closes **Wednesday 1 May**.



TELECOMMUNICATIONS REVIEW

The Shire has been advocating on behalf of our community for improved telecommunications by making submissions to the WA Parliament's 'Inquiry into regional telecommunications in Western Australia' and the Commonwealth Parliament's '2024 Regional Telecommunications Review'. Mobile coverage is essential for emergency services, businesses and residents.

It is hoped that these submissions, will shine a light on the current situation and encourage for Telstra to invest in infrastructure to improve mobile phone coverage within Pingelly.

Contact Us:

17 Queen St Pingelly Ph: 9887 1066

Email: admin@pingelly.wa.gov.au

Find us on Facebook

Jackie McBurney: 0427 944 456 (Shire President)

Cr Karmvir Singh: 0457 680 994 Cr Clinton Cheney: 0438 416 427 Cr Angela Trethewey: 0411 703 020 Cr Peter Wood: (Deputy President) Cr Bryan Hotham:

Cr Peter Narducci:

0427 968 452 0477 004 157

0417 953 386